

## CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
310 CITY HALL
15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD
SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

August 24, 2016

Mai Yer Soung 569 Dale St N St Paul MN 55103

VIA EMAIL: <a href="moung@comcast.net">msoung@comcast.net</a>

Re: Appeal for Property at 569 Dale Street North

Dear Ms. Soung:

This is to confirm that on August 23<sup>rd</sup>, 2016, at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council grant an extension to September 9, 2016 to come into compliance with Items 1 (reduce height of storage shelving) and 2 (main floor fire extinguisher). As for Item 3 (second story use), you will need to work with Zoning to get approve plan for change of use to whether the 2<sup>nd</sup> story is going to be office space or residential.

The City Council Public Hearing is on Wednesday, September 21, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers if you wish to contest further.

Any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8585.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

Cc: Fire Supervisors

Laura Huseby